

2025 年外研版高三英语上册阶段测试试卷 349

考试试卷

考试范围：全部知识点；考试时间：120 分钟

学校：_____ 姓名：_____ 班级：_____ 考号：_____

总分栏

题号	一	二	三	四	五	六	总分
得分							

评卷人	得分

一、选择题(共 8 题，共 16 分)

- 1、【题文】 There is _____ umbrella and _____ magazine on the table.
A. a; an
B. a; a
C. an; a
D. an; an
- 2、【题文】 — I think students should have mobile phones to call their parents.
— _____. They often use them to play games instead.
A. I hope so
B. I don't agree
C. No problem
D. Good idea
- 3、【题文】 Allen had to call a taxi because the box was _____ to carry all the way home.
A. much too heavy
B. too much heavy
C. heavy too much
D. too heavy much
- 4、【题文】 My calculations were based on the _____ that house prices would remain steady.
A. theory
B. regulation
C. procedure
D. assumption
- 5、【题文】 The school rules state that no child _____ out of the school, unless accompanied by an adult.
A. shall allow
B. shall be allowed
C. will allow

D. will be allowed

6、Candidates shall remain in their seats _____ all the papers have been collected. ()

- A. while
- B. since
- C. after
- D. until

7、The documentary film “Under the Dome” released by the famous journalist Chai Jing reminds us that it’s high time the Chinese government _____ air pollution in China.

- A. addresses
- B. addressed
- C. will address
- D. address

8、He didn't say _____ the next day. ()

- A. where will he go
- B. where he will go to
- C. where he would go
- D. where would he go

评卷人	得分

二、填空题(共 9 题，共 18 分)

9、Peter loved to shop used articles. Almost a month ago, he bought popular word game that used little pieces of wood with different letters on them. As he was purchasing it, the salesgirl said, “Uh, look, the game box haven’t even been opened yet. That might be worth some money. ”

Peter examined the box, and, sure enough, it was completely covered in factory-sealed plastic. And he saw a date of 1973on the back of the box.

“You should put that up for auction (拍卖) on the Internet, and see what happens. ”the salesgirl said.

“Yes, you’re right. People like something rare. ”Peter agreed, “I can’t imagine there being very many unopened boxes of this game still around 40years later. ”

“Don’t forget to tell me if you sell it. ”the salesgirl smiled.

“No problem. ”Peter said.

After he got home, Peter went online to several auction websites looking for his game. But he couldn’t find it. Then he typed in the name of the word game and hit Search. The search result was 543websites containing information about the changes of the game. Over the years, the game had been produced using letters in different sizes and game boards in different colors. He also found some lists of game fans looking for various versions of the game. Peter emailed some of them; telling them what he had.

Two weeks later, Peter went back to the shop.

“Hello. Do you still remember the unopened word game? ”

The salesgirl looked at him for a second, then recognized him and said; “Oh, hi!”

“I’ve got something for you, ”Peter said. “I sold the game and made 1,

000. Thankyouforyoursuggestion. ”Hehandedherthree 100bills.

“Wow!”the salesgirl cried out. “Thank you, I never expected it. ”

-
26. Which of the following best describes Peter's word game? ____
- A. It was made around 40 years ago.
B. It had game boards in different sizes.
C. It was kept in a plastic bag with a seal.
D. It had little pieces of wood in different colors.
27. What did the salesgirl probably think of Peter's word game? ____
- A. Old and handy.
B. Rare and valuable.
C. Classic and attractive.
D. Colorful and interesting
28. Peter got the names of the game fans from ____.
- A. an auction
B. the Internet
C. a game shop
D. the second-hand shop
29. What happened at the end of the story? ____
- A. Peter gave the girl\$ 300 as a reward.
B. The salesgirl became Peter's friend.
C. Peter returned the word game for\$ 1; 000.
D. The salesgirl felt confused to see Peter again.
30. What is the main theme of the story? ____
- A. It's important to keep a promise.
B. It's great to share in other people's happiness.
C. We should be grateful for the help from others.
D. Something rare is worth a large amount of money.
- 10、语言运用需要足够的词汇量为基础。(base) ____.
- 11、The manager listened to the customers' complaints attentively with great patience, _____ to miss any point.
A. not trying B. trying not C. to try not D. not to try
- 12、As a typist, the most important aspect of the job is to be able to type quickly and _____.
A. faithfully B. actually C. roughly D. accurately
- 13、Choosing the right dictionary depends on _____ you want to use it for.
A. what B. why C. how D. Whether
- 14、Always remember put such dangerous things as knives out of children's____
A. touch B. sight C. reach D. distance
- 15、She will tell us why she feels so strong that each of us has a role_____ in making the earth a better place to live

in.

- A. to have played B. to play
C. to be played D. to be playing

16、Discovery in a South African cave suggests that modern human behavior ____ much earlier than ____.

- A. begin, previously thought B. began, previously thought
C. should begin, previous thinking D. began, previous thinking

17、SPECIAL EVENTS THIS WEEKEND

Captain Goodfellow

Do your children enjoy interesting stories, funny games, and exciting dances? Captain Goodfellow will be ready to teach all these things to children of all ages at the City Theatre on Saturday morning at 10: 00, free.

Walking Tour of the Town

Forget your worries on Saturday morning. Take a beautiful walk and learn about its history. Meet at the front entrance of City Hall at 9: 30. Wear comfortable shoes!

Films at the Museum

Two European films will be shown Saturday afternoon at the Museum Theatre. See Broken Window at 1: 30. The workers will be at 3: 45. For further information; call 4987898.

International Picnic

Are you tired of eating the same food every day? Come to Central Park on Saturday and enjoy food from all over the world. Delicious and not expensive. Noon to 5: 00 pm.

Do You Want to Hear "The Zoo"

"The Zoo", a popular rock group from Australia, will give their first US concert tomorrow night at 8: 00 at Rose Hall, City College.

64. You can probably eat Chinese, Italian, and Arab food ____.

- A. at the front entrance of City Hall
B. at the game
C. at 5: 00 pm
D. at Central Park on Saturday

65. You can see movies at ____.

- A. the City College
B. the Museum Theatre
C. the City Theatre
D. the Central Park

66. Walking Tour of the Town will be taken ____.

- A. outside
B. in the City Hall
C. at the gate
D. at the zoo

67. "The Zoo" is ____.

- A. a park with lots of animals there
B. a US concert
C. a music group
D. an interesting event.

评卷人	得分

三、其他(共 8 题，共 16 分)

18、—Do you think that the 11th Chinese National Games were a success?

—Yes, _____(absolute)! It couldn't be _____(good).

19、

【题文】—He said he would finish it on time.

—Well, maybe _____ is not what he says but what he does that counts.

20、阅读下面材料，在空白处填入适当的内容（不多于 3 个单词）或括号内单词的正确形式。I was nine years old when I learnt to ride a bike. The bike was a birthday present from my uncle. You can imagine how 1____(excite) I was when I saw the bike, and I begged my uncle to teach me how 2____(ride) it right away. However, before I got on the bike, I felt 3____(extreme) nervous and I was afraid that I would fall off and hurt 4____(me). My uncle held onto the seat and helped me to get 5____ the bike. While I was riding, he was running along beside me, holding the seat so I would not fall over. I was so 6____(grate) to him for his help.

As I was practicing, I became more and more confident. Then, I heard my uncle shouting, "You are riding it by yourself now!" I was both excited and scared. I was really riding by myself, but 7____ if I fell off? Could I use the brakes to stop? As I was wondering about this, my uncle ran after me and got hold of the bike. I 8____(slow) down and came to a stop. My heart was still beating fast when I got off the bike. 9____ that day, having learnt how to get on the bike and get off it, I felt like I was walking on air! I am still thankful to my uncle for teaching me to ride a bike on my 10____(nine) birthday.

1. _____
2. _____
3. _____
4. _____
5. _____
6. _____
7. _____
8. _____
9. _____
10. _____

21、我们有责任通过做一些家务活来减轻他们的负担

22、

- (1) Maybe we should _____(摆脱) modern technology and return to simpler times.
- (2) If you continue to behave like this, you'll have to _____(对 负责) your behavior.
- (3) Technology is now changing faster than most people can _____(跟上)
- (4) Many different people like John Logie Baird _____(对 做贡献) the development of early TV.
- (5) With this regular schedule, you and your partner can really _____(保持联系).
- (6) I was at the dentist's last Sunday to have my teeth checked. I _____(buy) myself a magazine since I had ample

- time to wait.
- (7) It was not until 1938 that the first colour TV programme _____(broadcast).
- (8)Both of these medicines have saved millions of people’s lives and have proved_____ (benefit) to mankind since they were invented.
- (9)Not only has aspirin proved vital for reducing fever and _____(help) stop pain, but there are also other things that aspirin can help with.
- (10)Despite the rising costs of many products, bus fares in this city remain _____(change)
- (11)Today I feel_____(wear) out . I took part in a debate about medicine and exercise.
- (12)The soup made yesterday still _____(taste) very delicious. I really like it.
- (13)They have very calm and stable lives because they value community and _____(live) in peace above all else.
- (14)The popular mobike _____(ride) well. Would you like to have a try?
- (15)What he said sounds strange but _____(friend) .

23、这对我们反正都是一样，不要弄错了。
It won't _____ us; make no mistake about it.

24、
According to the old stories of Iceland and Norway, Eric the red _____(被迫离开) Iceland because he had committed a murder.

25、
a _____ enough to meet one’s needs (adj.)

评卷人	得分

四、信息分析题(共 4 题，共 16 分)

26、你是校报英语版编辑 Jack Smith，主要负责“你问我答”专栏，请就中学生李华的来信作答，给出适当建议。

Dear Mr. Smith,

I’m a Senior 3 student. I have to take English exams every two weeks. But the results are always discouraging in spite of my great efforts. I don't know why. I 'm afraid something is wrong with my English learning method. What’s worse, before each exam, I'm always feeling nervous and cannot sleep well. Could you give me some suggestions?

Li Hua

注意：
针对提出问题，给出信息完整的建议；
适当增加细节，以使行文连贯；
词数：100 左右。开头与结尾已为你写好，不计入总词数。

Dear Li Hua,

I’ve just got your letter and I know learning a foreign language can be challenging for some people.

Sincerely yours,
Jack Smith

27、根据短文内容，从下框的 A—F 选项中选出能概括每一段主题的最佳选项。选项中有一项为多余项。

。

A.
P
a
y
A
tt
e
n
ti
o
n
t
o
t
h
e
O
r
g
a
n
iz
a
ti
o
n
o
f
a
n
A
rt
ic
l
e
.
B.
C
h
e
c
k
Y
o
u
r

U
n
d
e
r
s
t
a
n
d
i
n
g
.
C.
L
i
g
h
t
n
i
n
g
S
p
e
e
d
E
x
e
r
c
i
s
e
D.
S
e
t
A
s
i
d
e
T
i
m
e
E
a
c
h
D
a
y

E. Check Your Progress through Pacing

F. Speed up When Necessary.

61. _____

Most of us can find 15 minutes or half an hour each day for some specific regular activity. For example, one famous

surgeon always made it a rule to spend at least 15 minutes on general reading before he went to sleep each day. Whether he went to bed at 10 p.m. or 2:30 a.m. made no difference.

62. _____

Nearly all 'speed reading' courses have a 'pacing' element---some timing device which lets the students know how many words a minutes he is reading. You can do this simply by looking at your watch every 5 or 10 minutes and noting down the page number you have reached.

63. _____

Obviously there is little point in increasing your reading speed if you do not understand what you are reading. If you find you have lost the thread of the story, or you can't remember clearly the details of what was said, re-read the section or chapter.

64. _____

Take four or five pages of an interesting book you happen to be reading at the time. Read them as fast as you possibly can. Do not bother about whether you understand or not. After a 'lightning speed' of reading, you will usually find that your 'normal' speed has increased.

65. _____

Most paragraphs in an article have a 'topic sentence' which expresses the central ideas. The opening paragraph often suggests the general direction and content of the piece, while paragraphs that follow expand or support the first. The closing paragraph often summarizes the very essence(实质) of what has been said.

28、下面文章中有 5 处（第 61–65 题）需要添加小标题。请从以下选项（A、B、C、D、E 和 F）中选出符合各段意思的小标题，并在答题纸上将相应选项的标号涂黑。选项中有一项是多余选项。

A. Practice what you teach

B. Show affection and respect

C. Respect your children's mother

D. The importance of being a good father

E. Don't put unreasonable expectations（不合理的期望） on your children

F. Don't put unreasonable expectations on yourself either

Being A Good Father

61. _____

Research has found that children with emotionally available fathers do much better in school, relate better with teachers and generally have better peer relationships than children whose fathers are more emotionally distant. Children with fathers who are overly critical or dismissing of emotions are more likely to do poorly in school, fight more with friends and suffer poor health.

62. _____

Children need to be taught right from wrong and will need to see it demonstrated by their father. Let them see you make decisions and explain to them why you came to that resolution. Tell them about life choices that you made in the past and why they did (or didn't) work out. Teach them that it's okay to make mistakes everyone does; that it's important to learn from your mistakes and try to avoid making the same mistakes over and over again.

63. _____

Mutual respect is very important. Children tend to imitate the way their parents behave and how you treat your child's mother will influence the way in which the child will view his or her own role when they themselves are married or in a relationship. Try to work as a partnership, be on the same page about how to discipline and reward your child and be consistent.

64. _____

Children can have lots of pressures, from siblings to kids at school to teachers to coaches. Talk to them about their

goals in life and help them set achievable ones. Never bring them down by telling them that they are not good enough but always try to boost their self-esteem and be sure to offer praise where it is due. Encourage them to meet their full potential but avoid living vicariously through them by expecting them to achieve what you had achieved or hoped to have achieved.

65. _____

You are a very important part of you child’s development but many other people and things will influence their development and growth. Just as you can’t take credit for all of your child’s strengths you also shouldn’t shoulder the blame for their weaknesses.

29、根据短文内容，从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中的两项为多余选项。（共 5 小题，每小题 2 分，满分 10 分）

Your school days should be some of the best and happiest days of your life. How can you gain the most from them, and ensure that you do not waste this wonderful opportunity to learn?

Be positive about school! Don’t say things which are difficult or boring. Be interested in school life and your school subjects. Join in lots of activities. Be quick to put your hand up. Go round the school with a big smile.

Expect to work. _____If you are not working, you are not learning. you are wasting your time at school. Teachers cannot make everything enjoyable.

Keep fit. If you do not eat a good breakfast , you will be thinking about food in class. If you go to bed late and do not have enough sleep, you will be sleepy in class. Play some sports to keep your body strong.

_____!Never put off till tomorrow what you can do today. Do not say you will do things tomorrow. If you get behind the class, it is very difficult to get back in front. You cannot finish a race if you rest all the time.

Don’t be too disappointed if things sometimes go bad. _____. Friends are not always perfect, and they sometimes say and do unpleasant things. Don’t let small problems seem very big and important.

Talk about problems---sometimes they are only the result of misunderstanding . Don’t be too embarrassed to ask for help. You are young. No one thinks you can do everything!

Plan your time. Don’t waste life lying in bed on Saturday mornings. Go and play a sport, learn the piano, work on a project, read a book, practise English, or help someone with problems. There are always a lot of things to do.

Set targets. If your last grade was a D, work for a C. Try to make progress bit by bit.

- _____
- A. Everyone fails some tests, loses some matches and has bad days.
 - B. Ways to have a happy school life.
 - C. Do today’s work today.
 - D. Follow my advice, and have a happy school life!
 - E. Because it means that you are enjoying school and learning more.
 - F. School is not a holiday camp.
 - G. You are making your time of little use unless you are learning hard

评卷人	得分

五、选词填空-短文(共 1 题，共 5 分)

30、改写：（用 follow 适当形式）

_____ the advice I've given you today, you'll find landing a job as easy as pie.

_____ the advice I've given you today, and landing a job should be as easy as pie.
The advice I've given you today_____, landing a job should be as easy as pie.

评卷人	得分

六、写作题(共 4 题，共 36 分)

31、写作目前出国旅游很热门，假设你是某高中学生李华,你的朋友 Lily 你的朋友
要点如下：

- 1 旅游中出现的一些不文明现象。
 - 2 你的建议。
- 注意：1 词数在 100 左右；
2 可适当增加细节以使行文连贯；
3 参考词汇：吐痰 spit；树立形象 uphold an image

计划假期出国旅游，希望你能给予她一些建议。请你用英语写一篇电子邮件回复她。

32、写作。
你校将于 5 月 4 日在学校篮球场举办高中生机器人设计大赛，请你代表校学生会根据下面提示写一篇书面通知，
内容如下：

- 1 请愿意参加的同学在 4 月 26 日前到学生会报名；
 - 2 参评内容包括机器人的外观和功能；
 - 3 前五名获奖学生将代表学校参加银川市中学生机器人设计大赛。
- 注意：
1 词数 100 左右；
2 可适当增加细节；以使行文连贯；
3 开头和结尾已给出；不计入总词汇。

参考词汇：报名 sign up；外貌 appearance；功能 function

Notice

A robot design contest will be held in our school on the basketball court on May 4th.

33、写作。
假如你是银川一中的李华，你在某英文论坛上看到一个帖子。澳大利亚中学生 Martin 想来中国旅游，你向他推
荐了西安市，请根据以下提示写一封电子邮件。

- 内容包括：1. 自我介绍；
2. 推荐理由：历史悠久；景色优美、文化丰富、市民友好、小吃多样；
3. 你的祝愿。
- 注意：1. 字数不少于 100；
2. 适当加入细节；使内容充实；行文连贯。

Dear Martin,

I'm very glad to have read the post that you put on the English Forum.

34、假如你是李华，今年暑假去打工，参加社会实践活动。请你根据下面的提示用英语写一篇短文“An Unforgettable Experience”；以发表在校刊上。工作地点 一家必胜客（Pizza hut）快餐店。

- 工作时间 四个星期；每天 7 小时。
工作情况 当保洁员（cleaner），工作辛苦且枯燥，每天要起早贪黑地工作；差点中途放弃。
你的体会 遇到了一些没预料到的困难，认识到了劳动（labor）的意义

-
- 注意：1. 必须使用第一人称；
2. 不要逐句翻译；可适当扩展，词数 100--120 左右；
3. 要求字迹工整，卷面整洁。

参考答案

一、选择题(共 8 题，共 16 分)

1、C

【分析】

【解析】

试题分析：冠词是一种虚词，一般用于名词前面表示特指或者泛指某一个。冠词的应用都用一定规则，熟记这些规则是解题的关键。不定冠词用在名词前，表示泛指任何一个。定冠词用在名词前表示特指某一个。在专有名词及表示泛指的复数名词前一般不要冠词，叫做零冠词。需注意的是不定冠词的用法是看词首音素，不是看首字母，如：useful 首字母是元音，但是词首音素是辅音，故不定冠词用 a；hour 首字母是辅音，但是词首音素是元音，故用冠词 an。句意：桌子上有一把雨伞和一本杂志。结合语境可知前一空泛指任何一把雨伞，umbrella 词首音素是元音；故不定冠词用 an。后一空泛指任何一本杂志，magazine 词首音素是辅音，故不定冠词用 a。选 C。

考点：考查冠词

【解析】

【答案】C

2、B

【分析】

【解析】

试题分析：句意：——我认为学生应该拥有手机来给父母打电话。——我不同意；他们经常用手机来玩游戏。

A 是我希望如此；B 是我不同意，C 是没问题，D 是好主意，根据句意此题应选 B。

考点：考查交际用语

【解析】

【答案】B

3、A

【分析】

【解析】

试题分析:考查形容词用法。“too much+不可数名词”意思为“太多”;“much too+形容词或副词”意思是“太;非常”,表示程度,所以答案选 A。句意:艾伦不得不叫辆出租车,因为箱子太重了不能一路搬回家。

考点:考查形容词用法。

【解析】

【答案】A

4、D

【分析】

【解析】

试题分析:句意,我的计算是以假定房价稳定为基础的。Theory 理论 regulation 规则 procedure 程序 assumption 假定;根据题意,故选 D。

考点:考查词汇的辨析。

点评:词汇是学习语言的重要环节。要掌握好英语,记忆相当数量的词汇是必不可少的。英语中的每一个单词,不仅表达一定的概念,具有一定的词汇意义,而且在语音、拼法、语法等方面都有自己的特点。在学生学习英语的过程中,单词、词组记忆是基础。解答这类题目,关键是理解题干意思以及各选项词组的意思,可以像数学中的代入法一样,依次把各个选项意思放入句子中进行比较,不难选出正确答案。

【解析】

【答案】D

5、B

【分析】

【解析】本题考查情态动词 shall 的用法和语态。句意应为“学校规章规定:除非有成年人陪同,否则孩子们在校期间不能出学校”。

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分，为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文，请访问：<https://d.book118.com/225344104223012033>